## FROM THE DESK OF

## **BECKY WAMBSGANSS**

February 9, 2024

Dear Friends in Christ,

It has been a whole year since I have written you. Shame, shame!

I have taken a couple of trips to Chattanooga to visit my sister, Nancy Malone and to attend the baby shower of my eldest granddaughter Caitlin Smith. Other than that I have been home most of the year. I have gone to Oklahoma once to see my grandsons that are in college in Norman.

One thing that kept me local was knee replacement surgery in August. It was nearly November till I was going full steam again. A big blessing came in November when I became a great grandmother for the first time. The sweet little girl is named Annie and I plan to go see her in March. She lives in Atlanta, GA.

Most days are filled with Bible Study, reading, Church activities, prayer meetings, our Ladies Home Group and the Stephen Ministry I am part of. I live in an apartment beside my son and daughter in law, Andy and Leigh, and try to help them out some and babysit their French Bulldog while they are at work. I enjoy life and spend time keeping contact with friends and family. My son Phil and Tiffani in Mansfield, TX are doing well and serving in their church. Their oldest son is getting married in May to a sweet girl who loves the Lord. And then my oldest son lives in Washington State and seems to be doing well also. He is not serving the Lord - pray for him.

I appreciate the sacrificial gifts you send regularly and again want to stress that if a missionary comes along that needs those monthly gifts, please feel free to drop my support and give it to them. I am so blessed with a good living arrangement and my housing is taken care of by my son. I do thank you though for the blessing of receiving your sweet gifts every month.

God is Good!

Maranatha! He is coming soon!

Becky Wambsganss, Retired missionary

Given through IBFI in 2023: